Timber & Working with
Wood Show 2003

Committee Report

Peter Colville’s racy Rabbit took out
“Best in Show"

This year, as always, the show was a
big event for the association. Various
factors conspired to reduce the vigour
of our presence; nevertheless members
who participated, showed their work,
promoted themselves and the
Association, were happy with the
ocutcomes.

We didn't receive a final plan layout of
the Hordern pavilion until three days
before the show. While our floor space
and island situation remained, we didn't
know how the adjoining stands were
configured and only guessed at what
impact they would have. Only in
hindsight could we have gained by
structuring our stand differently. This
year our members were less generous
with their time and enthusiasm; and the
result impacted on all phases of our
presence at the show.

1 we were considerably busier in

Our stand layout, traffic flow,

‘| sales. The crocodiles were a

| year. The trucks sold out, but in

The promoters were thrilled at
the gate numbers - the best

ever; and yet people didn't get
to the Hordern Pavilion! In fact

2002. This is an issue we hope
the promoter will lock at before
next year.

and manpower didn't help toy

knockout in previous shows but
sales were down 60% this

smaller numbers than before,
as we had already given some
packs to the Children’s
Hospital at Westmead for occupational
therapy use.

Members selling skill-based tuition from
our stand were pleased with the
response from the public. There was a
lot of interest in the Association, from

which we gained several new members.

Our gallery of members’ work and work
in progress drew a lot of interest,
particularly Ray Lobb's serpentine-
fronted chest of drawers.

Demonstrations from our stand were
from Jim Davey doing plane and chisel
sharpening and fettling of hand planes,
and Shane Flynn with his completed
prototype mortice and tenon jig. Jim
was well pleased with the response
from the public. Shane enjoyed
demonstrating but felt constrained by
the noise level from nearby stands.

Joe Weston is making a madel clinker
sailing skiff for his grand children and

Alan Perry’s Bonzai Table was a hit and a winner.

As usual our display of prizes for the
raffle was awe inspiring. Thanks Les,

drew much attention with his ‘half
model’ and partly built hull.

Our raffle is a significant earner for the
association. Without its financial boost,
the we would be able to provide
members with the newsletter and little
else (bearing in mind we now pay only
minimally for our meeting venue).

We wish to thank donors for the prizes
so generously given. Naturally we
would have made a much-reduced
profit if the prizes had been purchased,

Members returned more sold tickets
and donations than last year; otherwise
we would have shown little for our
efforts. The smaller number of stand
helpers, and the reduced crowd meant
show ticket sales were low.

Allin all, the raffle constitutes a

Ramon Lobb’s reincarnated lamp
was another hit
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